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Dear parents, friends and Father Arsenio 

 
Welcome back to the start of a new term. In some ways this was to be ex-

pected and as such I am pleased to let you know that staff have come back 

ready to go. 
The feedback we sought at the end of last term was utilized and imple-

mented. As such the additional week was beneficial in establishing some 

improvements to our teaching and learning. As a staff we will implement 

the current system for the next week and then make some evaluations 

and tweak further what we are doing. 

 

I would like to stress: 
Teachers are only providing remote learning to students. Any students on 

site are being supervised by support staff, NOT TEACHERS. Given we have 

over 80 students here next week I am looking to reduce numbers and will 

be asking teachers to contact families to pick up students at 1pm. After-

noons are an issue given we do not have enough support staff to super-

vise. Teachers require this time to plan and set up for the next day. (This 

condition does not apply to families who have been recognized as essential 

workers). Please don’t hesitate to speak to your child’s teacher if you have 

any questions or concerns.  

 
It was pleasing to hear during the week that Jobseeker and Jobkeeper pay-

ments will continue for a little longer. These are incredibly difficult times 

for many people. This is one of the reasons that we announced that we 

will keep our fees at the current rate next year. That being said if fee pay-

ments cause any issue please don’t hesitate to contact Melissa Barrett or 

myself. 

 

Best wishes 

Duncan 

 

FOR ALL 

EVENTS 

AND DATES 

PLEASE GO 

TO THE 

SCHOOL 

CALENDAR  

Under  

current  

parents tab 

 



Welcome back to Term 3.  In accordance with instructions from the Premier 

and the Bishops of Victoria, all masses, sacraments, liturgies and group activities 

are suspended till further notice.  The Church and Chapel are locked till we 

can re-open.  Readings, Prayers of Intercession and Gospel reflection are in-

cluded in The Word weekly and available on the parish website 

www.holyspiritparish.org.au.  Recorded masses (click on the YouTube icon), im-

portant information, Spirit Extra and the Spirit Magazine are available on the 

site.  The Parish office is closed however, the staff still monitor the phone, mail 

and emails.  If you need to contact the Parish Office, please call our mobile 

0434 224 483, leave your name and contact number and we will return your 

call as soon as possible.  Our email address is ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au 
The Parish held it’s annual AGM last Wednesday via Zoom.  About 30 parish-

ioners joined the chat and spoke about how COVID has affected their group 

and what they have been engaging in over the last year.  The booklet and 

minutes of the AGM are available on our website.  A big thank you to all Parish 

Groups and we must support each group and ministry during these difficult 

times. 
Please everyone stay safe and look after yourselves and keep up those prayers. 

 
Ruth Frangeskakis 
Parish Secretary 
Holy Spirit Parish 
120 Oban Road, Ringwood North 3134. 
Phone:  9876 3077 or 9876 3717 

Work days:  Tuesday & Wednesday 9am-4pm 

http://www.holyspiritparish.org.au
mailto:ringwoodnorth@cam.org.au


Student Prayers during Remote Learning 
 

The 5/6 level have all been busy writing prayers during this challenging time in our commu-

nity. They will use these prayers as a focus each day during Class Prayer and Medita-

tion. Here is one from each grade for you to read to your family. They are beautiful pray-

ers and really highlight the faith of our children at Holy Spirit. 







Stars will be announced at assembly and will be in 

the next newsletter. 





Café 23 




